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River and Harbor Board Unfavorable Toward Flood Control Program 
 

The Board of Engineers for 
Rivers and Harbors at its meeting on 
September 20, 1955, held in 
Washington, D.C., concurred in general 
in the unfavorable recommendations of 
the District Engineer, Seattle District, 
Seattle, Washington, and the Division 
Engineer, North Pacific Division, 
Portland, Oregon, regarding the 
advisability of Federal improvement of 
the Skagit River and Tributaries, 
Washington, in the interest of flood 
control. 

The Board is of the opinion that 
the benefits to be derived by provision of 
local flood protection works are 
insufficient to justify construction of 
such works by the Federal Government 
at this time. Storage possibilities for 
flood control alone and in combination 
with hydroelectric power generation 
were also considered but none was found 
to be feasible for development by the 
Federal Government at this time. 

The Board further finds that the 
degree of protection that would be 
provided by the Avon bypass authorized 
by the Flood Control Act of 1936 could 
be secured at less cost by improving the 
existing levee system but that such 
improvement cannot be justified at this 
time. No action has been taken to 
provide the required local cooperation 
for the authorized project and no work 
has been done. The Board, therefore, 
recommends that the existing project for 
flood control of Skagit River be 
abandoned. 

The board’s report is being 
processed for submission to the chief of 
engineers. The proposed report of the 
chief of engineers thereon will be 
furnished to the governor of the 
interested state and to interested federal 
agencies for their views and comments. 
These comments will accompany the 
complete report to Congress with the 
recommendations of the chief of 
engineers. 
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